European Systemic-Functional Linguistics Association
Minutes of the AGM
Lisbon, 28th July, 2011

Participants 
Claire Acevedo, Jorge Arus, David Banks, Tom Bartlett, Robin Fawcett (Treasurer), Sheena Gardner, Jane Johnson, Carys Jones, Maria Lirola, Ann-Christin Lövstedt, Anne McCabe, Donna Miller, Bernie Mohan, Joanne Neff, Stella Neumann, Mick O'Donnell (Chair), Gerard O'Grady, Sonja Starc, Geoff Thompson, Eija Ventola, Rachel Whitaker 

1 Recording Secretary 
Geoff Thompson volunteered to act as the recording secretary for the meeting.

2 Minutes of the previous AGM

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented at the current meeting and accepted as an accurate record.

3 Discussion of the ESFLA Constitution

A draft version of a constitution for ESFLA has been available on the ESFLA website since the last meeting. Since no comments have been received requiring modification of the constitution, the chair moved to have the constitution accepted by the floor. 

Proposed: Mick O'Donnell

Seconded: Geoff Thompson
Passed unanimously. 

4 Results from the ESFLA Icon Competition

In the previous meeting, various icons for the association were presented, but none were totally acceptable to the meeting. A panel of 4 was appointed to get together new alternatives, consisting of David Banks (as convenor), Eija Ventola, Donna Miller and Ivan Berazhny. None of the icons presented at the meeting was considered entirely appropriate.  It was proposed that the ESFLA Committee should be charged with selecting an icon as rapidly as possible after the meeting, and their decision should be taken as final.

Proposed: Mick O’Donnell

Seconded: Carys Jones 
Passed unanimously. 

5 Treasurer’s report

Robin Fawcett presented a report setting out the current position (see attached report). The standing of the account as of today is £1408, up £1.11 interest over the previous year, with no other movements. In terms of Euros, this is 88 Euros lower due to changes in exchange rates. He reported that the account has been moved from the Triodos Bank to the Co-operative Bank, which is more convenient for transfers between the GBP and the EUR.
In order to maintain and improve the financial position so as to ensure a safety cushion in case of any loss made by a European SFL conference/workshop, it was proposed that the ESFLA Committee should consider possible ways in which voluntary contributions from participants at future conferences might be arranged, and that a proposal should be formulated in time for the 2012 conference/workshop in Bertinoro.  

Proposed: Robin Fawcett

Seconded: David Banks

Passed unanimously. 
6 Report on the 2010 Koper Conference/Workshop

Sonja Starc reported that the conference/workshop had been preceded by a Summer School funded by the European Commission, which was therefore free to participants. 

The Conference/Workshop had 3 plenaries, 2 workshops and 84 presentations.

A collection of papers from the conference is planned: a call for papers will be sent out soon.

The conference broke even, and it was not possible to transfer any surplus to the ESFLA  account.

Sonja was thanked for the hard work that she and her team had put into the organisation of the Summer School and Conference.  

7 Future meetings

Donna Miller gave a brief report on plans for the 23rd ESFLCW meeting, which will be held 9-11th July 2012 in the University Residential Centre of Bertinoro. The Centre allows a maximum of 100 participants. Problem as the board of the centre were initially demanding a 30% downpayment of conference related costs, which would have been around 11,000 Euros by July 2011. Donna later managed to get the board to halve this amount, which still would involve Donna raising 5,500 Euros from somewhere. ISFLA was asked if they would lend ESFLA the money, which was approved (thank you ISFLA board!) but Donna's further negotiations managed to get the Bertinoro board to drop the demanded advance. The conference theme will be ‘Permeable contexts and hybrid discourses’. 

Sheena Gardner, who was planning to hold the 2013 meeting at Birmingham University has recently moved to Coventry University. She has expressed her willingness to hold the conference at her new institution.

8 Any other business

Bernie Mohan proposed an initiative that he felt would fit closely with the aims of ESFLA: the establishment of a Committee in support of Institutional Initiatives in Teacher Education.
The role of the committee will be to network with and support institutional initiatives in teacher education that incorporate an SFL approach, such as Reading To Learn and the EUCIM-TE European Community Project (www.eucim-te.eu).

Sheena Gardner noted that, if the committee’s title was too broad, it might be inundated by the large number of individuals who would like to ask general queries about SFL and education. Bernie clarified that that is definitely not the intended role. The title speaks of INSTITUTIONAL INITIATIVES to make it clearer that the aim is to work with institutions who are taking action to establish programs. 

Proposed: Bernie Mohan

Seconded: Eija Ventola
Passed unanimously.
(While the floor was generally in favor of the idea, no committee was actually formed at the meeting due to shortness of time.)

The meeting closed at 7:15 pm.
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